Letter to Edward Ennis, Director of the Enemy Alien Control Unit, Dept of Justice
June 10, 1944

My dear Mr. Ennis:


I, Nellie G. Oliver, a retired teacher…taught for more than thirty years in the Hewitt Street Public School, located in “Little Tokyo,” Los Angeles, California. 


Through school and social activities I became intimately acquainted with many Japanese fathers and mothers and their children. These fathers and mothers worked hard and made many sacrifices, that their children might obtain the best that America has to give. They were most co-operative and ever-ready to aid the teachers, and deeply appreciated any interest taken in the welfare of their children. I trust that you will pardon this lengthy introduction.


This communication is on behalf of Mr. Empei Fujita and his family. Mr. Fujita is interned at the Santa Fe Federal Internment Camp. His wife, two daughters and two sons, are at Heart Mountain. The sons are awaiting induction into the Army.


I have every reason to believe that Mr. Fujita, Empei, and his devoted family are loyal and worthy of a hearing that I understand is to be given Mr. Fujita this month at the Internment Camp. I trust that the hearing may be favorable and may lead to his release and that he may soon return to his devoted family, who have long waited for his home coming. His home coming would ease worried aching hearts. 





Respectfully,





Nellie G. Oliver





2720 West 9th Street





Los Angeles, California

